
 

 

 

Updated 2/20/2025 

Beneficial Ownership Information (BOI) Reporting Requirements 

On Wednesday, February 18, 2025 the federal district court lifted the last remaining nationwide 
injunction regarding FinCEN’s new reporting requirements that affect many small businesses that 
operate in the United States. The key word here is requirements. Reporting is not optional and 
the penalties can be costly ($606 per day) if filing deadlines are not met. 
 
In a nutshell, the Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) issued new reporting 
requirements, called Beneficial Ownership Information (BOI), which will require new and existing 
businesses to file a report listing all of the beneficial owners and/or company applicants of the 
business.  
 
As stated by FinCEN, the reason for these new reporting requirements is: 
"To protect U.S. national security and strengthen the integrity and transparency of the U.S. 
financial system, the rule will help to stop criminal actors, including oligarchs, kleptocrats, drug 
traffickers, human traffickers, and those who would use anonymous shell companies to hide their 
illicit proceeds." 
 
These regulations became effective January 1, 2024. Here is a brief summary of those 
deadlines: 
   - Businesses registered or created on or before December 31, 2024 have until March 21, 2025 
to file the initial BOI report. 
   - Businesses registered or created on or after January 1, 2025 have 30 days from the date 
created or until March 21, 2025, whichever is later to file the initial BOI report.  
   - After the initial BOI report has been filed, changes or corrections to the reporting company 
and/or beneficial owners for all entities must be reported within 30 days. 
 
The BOI Report will require images of each beneficial owner’s identification document, so we 
highly encourage you to ensure your address is current on those ID documents. 
 
FinCEN has provided a Small Entity Compliance Guide, FAQ's and a Fact Sheet posted on the 
FinCEN website. You can access them here:  
- https://www.fincen.gov/sites/default/files/shared/BOI_Reporting_Key_Questions_Published

_508C.pdf 
- https://www.fincen.gov/boi-faqs 
 
Currently, there is a SCAM going around via fraudulent emails being sent with a title “Important 
Compliance Notice” that include a URL link or a QR Code that attempts to solicit information from 
individuals and entities who may be subject to reporting requirements under the Corporate 
Transparency Act. DO NOT CLICK or SCAN and DELETE immediately! 
 
We are filing initial BOI Reports only upon clients’ explicit requests. If you would like assistance 
with this, please reach out to us. We value your understanding and look forward to assisting you 
once more information becomes available. 

Thank you for your continued trust in our firm. 

Hickman and Leckrone, PLLC 



 

 



 

 



 

 


